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Dear Dr. Smith-Somerville,

As an acting president of the Czech Section of Protozoology of the Czech Society for Parasitology, I am happy to submit a brief aktivity report.


The Society has about 50 paying members, most of which are affiliated with ether Charles University in Prague, University of South Bohemia or Czech Academy of Sciences in Ceske Budejovice or University of Veterinary and Pharmaceutical Sciences in Brno, all Czech Republic. The contact with a handful of surviving Slovak protozoologists in Kosice and the capital of Bratislava significantly improved within the last two years. 

As usual, major activity of the society is the organization of an annual meeting. This time it was held in “Sedlice u Blatne”, a small village in beautiful Southern Bohemia. The meeting started in April 24 and ended in April 28, 2006 and was attended by 54 participants, mostly students. There were 33 talks, all held in Czech, and 4 posters, and a demonstration of living protists was organized during one evening. It is expected that 5 to 10 abstracts will be submitted for publication in the Journal of Eukaryotic Microbiology. The expenses of all student speakers have been covered by the Society as well as by several sponsors listed on the web page of the Society (http://www.parazitologie.cz/protozoologie/), from where also the program and a picture gallery can be downloaded. Most talks are focused at molecular processes in the protist cell.


The Society also organizes several lectures given by outstanding individuals visiting Prague, and this year, its members are organizing the COST meeting (“Cell Organelles of Protozoan Parasites: From Basic Science to Drug Targets”), which will be held in the Novotel Hotel in Prague from June 5 till June 7 (http://www.cost-meeting.org/). Moreover, a 3-days workshop on molecular biology and biochemistry of trypanosomes for 15 Czech students was given this April by Prof. Paul A. M. Michels (Brussels) in Ceske Budejovice.

In general, the Czech Society can be considered as vital, financially sound, active and looking into future with optimism.


I wish you a pleasant SOP meeting, which I unfortunately cannot attend.
Yours sincerely,

Julius Lukeš
